THE ASCENSION OF THE LORD

JUNE 2, 2019

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE

Saturday = June 1
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm Dale Buschmann

Sunday —June 2 The Ascension of the Lord
7:30 am Norman Buschman

10:30 am People of Corpus Christi
Monday - June 3

*5:05 pm Joe & Betty Challe
Tuesday—June 4

*5:05 pm No Mass
Wednesday - June 5

*8:20 am Kenny Ploor
Thursday - lune 6

*5:05 pm No Mass

Friday—June 7
First Friday: Confessions 7:50 am
*8:20 am Deceased Members of Corpus Christi
Saturday — June 8 Home Missions Collection
3:30-4:00 pm Confessions

4:30 pm People of Corpus Christi
Sunday — June 9 Pentecost Sun. Home Missions Collect.
7:30 am Carrie Renard
10:30am Bernie Bykoski

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: The Ascenslon
Sunday Acts of the Apostles 1:1-11,Psalm 47:2-3,6-7,8-9, Ephesians
1:17-23, Luke 24:46-53
Monday Acts of the Apostles 19:1-8, Psalm 68:2-3AB,4-5ACD,6-7AE,
John 16:29-33

Tuesday Acts of the Apostles 20:17-27, Psalm 68:10-11,20-21, John
17:1-11A

Wednesday Acts of the Apostles 20:28-38, Psalm 68:29-30,33-
35A,358C-36AB, John 17:118-19

Thursday Acts of the Apostles 22:30;23:6-11, Psalm 16:1-2A & 5, 7-
8,9-10,11, John 17:20-26

Friday Acts of the Apostles 25:138-21, Psalm 103:1-2,11-12,19-20AB,
John 21:15-19

Saturday Acts of the Apostles 28:16-20,30-31, Psalm 11:4,5 & 7, John
21:20-25

~Taken from the “Weekly Guide for Daily Prayer” on the Creighton Univarsity’s Oniine Ministries
wab site: [t v, cralghilan adu/Callsboratheahdinlieg/anling bt - Used with permission.

PARISH NEWS

UPDATE

YOUR CONTACT INFO

® & ®

Update Yaur Information
Please contact the parish by phone or email of any

changes in your mailing address and/or phone numbers.
We would like to update our records before the church
fiscal year end which is June 30™

PARISH REPORT

Deposit week: May 20 -May 26 (48)
Parish SUPPOTL ..t $4,401.00
Offertory Collection.......... cocueue... $1,187.91
Votive Candles ..veoieceoeereceeeeerennens $75.11
Technology & Capital........cccoeevervrrreenes $00.00
DONALIONS «eev e sreereernassees e e ses s ssassenns $685.00
Perpet. Care/Garden...... cocvveeerrnene $140.00
TOTAL DEPOSIT....co e cecnrsrevere $6,489.02
Budgeted Expenses for the Week.................510,419.96
Weekly Shortage (53,930.92)

$CRIP REPORT
05/20-05/26/2019 Sales: $2,130.00 Profit: $95.13
Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.
PARISH NEWS
Bishop's Appeal: Needed to collect: $37,499.00
Collected: $31,768.00 Needed Yet: $5731.00

Home Missions - Our Own Needs Collection - June 8 & 9
Strengthening the Church at Home

The four major beneficiaries of this collection are:

The Catholic Communications Campaign: Connects

people with Christ through media programming and

access on mobile devices to promote Gospel values.

The Catholic Home Missions Appeal: Assists 85 Home

Mission dioceses in the U.S. to fund needs for pastoral

services.

The Black & Native American Missions: Diocese of Green

Bay gives a grant for outreach to Neopit and Keshena and

service to Menominee Indian tribe.

The Catholic University of America: 100% of donations

go to scholarships for students. Alumni include 12 living

Cardinals, 1/3 of U.S. Bishops, and over 12,400 priests.
Look for envelopes in the pews this weekend.

Campai What is the one by One capital
{ mpaign .
- S Update campaign?

We are called one by one to a life
of missionary discipleship to share our faith with those
who need to hear and see it most. The one by One
capital campaign will raise funds to strengthen and
ensure the future our parishes, enhance Cathalic
education, broaden social services programs and living
justice ministries, care for our seminarians and help
parishes address critical needs. This campaign will
empower each of us to transform our communities as
missionary disciples — as we share the healing, teaching
and loving presence of lesus where we live, work and
pray. To learn more about the one by One campaign go
to our website or visit the one by One website at
one.catholicfoundationgb.org.
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Missionaries of HOPE
through Catholic Charities

) Cathalic Charities Counscling
Services is there through

life's ups and downs

including the toss of a loved

d one, depression, anxlety, [
addictions, financial trouble
and marital issues. Their
services are provided regardless of age, race, culture,
religious affiliation, or ability to pay.

Your gift to the Bishops Appeal
helps Catholic Charities
counselors inspire and bring hope
to those in need.

Please give today!
| www.oatholicfuspdationgh.org/give

Bulletin Ad Sponsor
Looking for a service or business in our area? Take a look
at the back of our  bulletin for local
businesses/services/establishments in our area. Let them
know where you saw their ad.
Sonny’s Pizzeria of Door County: Looking for delicious
pizza? Stop in or call Sonny’s for a delivery. Located on
the west side of Sturgeon Bay 129 N. Madison Ave.
Contact them at 920-743-2300.
Bridgeport: Come and stay with them on the beautiful
waters of Door County! Contact them at 1-800-671-9190.
Apple Storage: Not enough room at home to store your
treasures? Give them a call and store them with Apple
Storage. 920-743-3336
C&S Manufacturing Corp.: Located in the Industrial Park
of Sturgeon Bay. Home of the Basset Bracket.
Cedar Door Wealth Management: Contact Barth or
Carrie to help with your financial planning. 920-743-9590
Cut Hut: Looking for a new look? Contact the Cut Hut
and let them give you that new look! 920-743-8406
Walleyes & Maore: Contact Mike for a charter fishing
adventure! Give him a call at 920-495-7009.
Valley Cabinet: Give that kitchen a new look with new
cabinets! Call them at 920-743-2243 to help.

Edge and Life Teen
Middle & High School Religious Education

and Youth Ministry
2019 graduates,

Always remember—you are braver than you believe,
stronger than you seem, smarter than you think, and
loved more than you know. You are a beloved
son/daughter of God. You will always have home at the
parishes in Sturgeon Bay. We can promise you this: your
future is bright, full of joy, happiness, challenges, and
probably some really hard times. You have a community
with the Catholic Church. We are here for you—during
those good and not so good times.

Congrats to all the graduates from Sevastopol, Southern
Door, and Sturgeon Bay! We couldn’t be more proud of
you!

Please pray for 4 of our adults who will be heading to
Arizona in just one week for a 4-day training on Life Teen
and Edge! We are so excited for the conference to pray,
dream, and vision about the future!

Mission Trip Update

If you are on Facebook and want to follow the journey of
the 2019 Mission Trip to St. Louis, go join “Life_Teen
Restore 2019 St. Louis”

Sarah will be updating often during the trip! We leave on
Saturday, June 16". We really do appreciate all of you
prayers and support. Sarah needs all cards to participants
by June 13™ to the Corpus Christi office. Thank you in
advance for taking time to write and support them.

Middle schoolers leave for Shawano on July 7™
Preparation and planning is going very well. We are
getting excited about what God has in store for us!

Stay tuned for other fun adventures, service projects, and
scripture studies!

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

Vacation Bible School:
"“A Radical Ride on the Wings of Prayer”

Mon. Aug. 5-9 @ St. Joe’s Formation Center
For students who have completed -
grade K-4 (this year). Cost is $20.00. af
Grades 5 & older (aduits included) ‘*—f-_-'a;'_,ﬂ,,m" =
are invited to attend as helpers.
Registration forms are available in the parish office or
church entrance. Questions call Penny at 743-2062.
Register by July 26"
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Message from the Principal...
6 T4 Another vyear of positive
|mpact|ng progressive  growth
development has ended. It is often said
that change is the anly constant in life.

Yet humans are evolutionarily predisposed to resist
change because of the risk associated with it.

change
and

Despite this resistance to change, it is more
important than ever. The students can reflect upon
and celebrate all they have achieved during this
‘past school year. They should have a sense of

| wonder and awe at all the new tasks they have

tried, tackled and triumphed over. They can
‘eagerly look forward to the new responsibilities
'and opportunities that await them, confident that
they will be successful. When we allow them to
problem solve their way through predicaments,

| they gain the confidence to cope with similar or

even more difficult challenges that arise. When
students persevere on arduous jobs, they learn
that they indeed possess the skills necessary to

|succeed in life. We can all take pride in our

students’ growth. We have planted seeds of
| knowledge, opportunity, and skills that will flourish

in the coming years.

| Special thanks to our parents who have supported

the students, their own, and others as well. It is
through charity in our community and the
extension of ourselves that we become the
disciples Christ wants us to be.

To my vested staff who continue to truly make a
difference with the students and their learning.
Thank you. It is not only the learning that takes
place in the classroom, but also in church, on the
playground, during recess, and in the community.
Compassion, friendship, honesty, patience,
kindness and humility are all virtues learned
through the imitation of practice and habit. Along
with academic learning the virtues are part of life-
long learning.

Thank you to the Parent Association for coming
back to life and recommitting to your mission. You
provide a welcome to new families and encourage
interaction and communication among parents,
teachers and students. You play a vital role in our
community engagement.

To the Board of Trustees, my endless thanks for
working behind the scenes in 50 many ways.
Promotion and communication of SIB was your
focus this year. You did an outstanding job on this
as well as the success of our Annual School Fund
Drive, and social media communication.

Volunteers, thank you for your countless hours of
commitment and support to our students and
school. I'm always thankful for the extra set of
helping hands appearing just when we need it the
maost.

To the donors, foundations, trusts, and parishes;
Everything is made possible through your
generosity and | am eternally grateful for your
continued financial support. You share your gifts
generously.

Together, we've learned much and shared
experiences that will remain in our hearts for years
to come. The passion and strength within our
community makes our school truly a special place
for our students and a place that | am proud to be a
part of.

To the St. John Bosco students: Thank you for
working hard and learning everything you could this
year. The data results show you are very capable
and have many gifts. I'm also grateful that you care
about your classmates and the greater community.
You generously give of yourselves to those in need
and are kind and compassionate. Congratulations
to our graduating eighth graders, “For | know the
plans | have for you declares the Lord, plans to
prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you
hope and a future” - Jeremiah 29:11. Always believe
it in your heart and soul,

Summer is a very special time for everyone and is
the source of many happy memories. | hope you
and your family enjoy many opportunities to have
fun in the weeks ahead. | look forward to seeing you
in August. God Bless.

Mro. Dasster
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Catholic Identity and Faith Formation

No one who lights a lamp conceals it with a vessel or sets it
under a bed; rather, he places it on a lampstand so that
those who enter may see the light. Luke 8:16

Our faith is demonstrated and lived every day and our faith
teaches the sanctity of each human being. At 5t. lohn Bosco
we strive to help students become fully human — mind,
heart, imagination, and soul - in an environment where
students feel safe to discover their unique identity and gifts
and where all human life and differences are valued.

We convey our Catholic teachings through classroom
materials, field trips, participation and preparation of
weekly liturgies, school assemblies, service projects, prayer
experiences, behavior expectations, school celebrations, co-
curricular activities, and the physical environment of the
school building.

Most importantly, the religious education of our students
goes beyond the daily religious instructional minutes in the
classroom. Staff model our Catholic virtues through their
interactions with the students as well as with each
other. Additionally, we recognize that parents are the first
teachers of the faith and we work in partnership with them
to guide and educate our students as stewards of the
Catholic faith. Students are provided with religious service
opportunities that allow the children a way to live out these
values and experience them personally in their own lives.

HOW WE LIVE OUR FAITH:

s Weekly Mass for 5K - 8th grade students (4K students
attend Mass once a month)

* All school and grade leve! service projects including
letters, placemats, cards, mobiles, etc.

» Daily prayers as a school and in class

s  Service-based field trips to Door County Medical Center
and Cardinal Ridge

» School-wide events centered around our faith -
Blessing of the Animals, Catholic Schools Week,
Grandparent's Day, Veterans Day, Stations of the Cross
and the Living Rosary

o 8th grade students attend Mass at the Basilica of the
National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception while on
their annual trip to Washington D.C.

¢ Food drives for Maplewood Parish Food Pantry, Feed
My People and Thanksgiving baskets.

e Baby items donated to the Christ Child Society.

How did Jesus love his disciples? By living life with them. In
a sense, we love our students; by knowing them deeply, by
teaching them, by being an example to them on how to live
out their life. By holding them accountable. By challenging
them. By training them. By forgiving them. By being a
leader for them and then asking them to do the same with
others.

As we journey with them toward discipleship. We shouldn’t
have eyes for only what we see on the outside.

The important distinction with Christian discipleship is that

we are not only called to learn the teachings of Jesus Christ,
we are also called to live them. A disciple, who bases his or
her life on the teachings of Christ “like a person building a
house, who dug a deep hole to lay the foundation on
rock” {Luke 6:48). When we make our initial declaration of
faith and ask Christ to be our Savior, He will begin changing
us from the inside, giving us the ability to understand His
word and the desire to live it.

This change happens in many ways. Here are a few
examples of how God changes us from the inside:

o As we read God’'s Word, we learn about lesus and how
He lived. We begin to understand what it means to be
like Jesus. We learn to put Him first in all things {Mark
8:34-38).

®  We become equipped to listen to the Holy Spirit, who
lives within us. He helps us resist temptation and
overcome trials (Ephesians 6:10-18).

e We learn how to examine our thoughts, actions, and
words—always comparing them with Scripture. We
want to be doers of the Word, and not hearers only
(James 1:22).

® We begin to understand what it means to “abide in
Christ.” As we abide, the Holy Spirit produces fruit in
our lives—love, joy, peace, patience, kindness,
goodness, faithfulness, gentleness, and self-control.
These aren’t things we can conjure up on our own.
They are produced by the Holy Spirit—a change from
the inside out (Galatians 5:22-23).

® We start loving other people through action (lahn
13:35).
We long to share our faith with others and tell
unbelievers about the changes Jesus has made in our
lives (1 Peter 3:15).

And while it is true that when we become Christians, we're
called to make disciples of others, we must remember that
discipleship must start somewhere. Nobody becomes a
disciple-maker overnight. God knows our hearts; He
understands that we’re going to have to take baby steps to
get from point A to point B. So, don’t let all that “make
disciples” talk frighten you away from seeking Christ and
becoming His disciple.

Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment

Becoming a high performing schoo! takes many years of
hard work. There is no silver bullet — no single thing we can
do to ensure high student performance. At SIB we are
focused on this quest — Commited to Excellence by
everyone doing their work. Below are the nine
characteristics of a high performing school and what we
reflect on periodically as a staff asking ourselves how we
measure up.

1. A clear and shared focus: Everyone knows where they
are going and why. The focus is on achieving a shared
vision, and all understand their role in achieving the
vision. The focus and vision are developed from
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common beliefs and values, creating a consistent Finances
direction for all involved.
2. High standards and expectations for all students: PERCENT OF BUDGET

Teachers and staff believe that all students can learn
and meet high standards. While recognizing that some
students must overcome significant barriers, these
obstacles are not seen as insurmountable. Students are
offered an ambitious and rigorous course of study.

3. Effective school leadership: Effective instructional and
administrative leadership is required to implement
change processes. An effective leader is proactive and
seeks help that is needed. They nurture an instructional
program and school culture conducive to learning and
professional growth,

4. High levels of collaboration and communication:
There is strong teamwork among teachers across all
grades and with other staff. Everybady is involved and
connected to each other, including parents and
members of the community, to identify problems and
work on solutions.

5. Curriculum, instruction and assessments aligned with
standards: The planned and actual curricula are
aligned with the essential academic learning
requirements. Research-based teaching strategies and
materials are used. Staff understands the role of
classroom and assessments, what the assessments
measure, and how student work is evaluated.

6. Frequent monitoring of learning and teaching: A
steady cycle of different assessments identifies
students who need help. More support and
instructional time are provided, either during the
school day or outside normal school hours, to students
who need more help. Teaching is adjusted based on
frequent monitoring of student progress and needs.
Assessment results are used to focus and improve
instructional programs,

7. Focused professional development: A strong emphasis
is placed on training staff in areas of most need.
Feedback from learning and teaching focuses extensive
and ongoing professional development. The support is
also aligned with the school mission and goals.

8. Supportive learning environment: The school has a
safe, civil, healthy and intellectually stimulating learning
environment. Students feel respected and connected
with the staff and are engaged in learning. Instruction is
personalized and small learning environments increase
student contact with teachers.

9. High level of family and community involvement:
There is a sense that all have responsibility to educate
students, not just teachers and staff in schools.
Families, as well as businesses, social service agencies,
and community resources, all play a vital role in this
effort.

These characteristics of a high performing school provide a
rigorous framework to assist us in our on-going school
improvement.

= Parish Investments
B Tuition and Tuition Sponsorship

Third Source Funding

Parish Investments ($355,000) = 40%
Tuition and Tuition Sponsorship ($231,250) = 26%
Third Source Funding ($298,750) = 34%

At St. John Bosco, we are very aware of the investment that
is being made in our children by the parishioners, parents,
and community members. We take seriously our
responsibility to be fiscally responsible with decisions we
make. The above figures are what has been budgeted for
the 2018-2019 year. Third Source Funding includes our Golf
Outing, Annual School Fund Drive, Gala of Giving, and other
donations.

Special Project Grants and Donations ($117,959)

Special Projects are not part of our general school budget
and it is necessary to fund these projects thru grants and
donations. Our current STEM, (Science, Technology,
Engineering and Math) initiative, PLTW, (Project Lead the
Way) is a nationally recognized program and will be in
phase I! during the 2019 - 2020 school year. Minor projects
are also underway and will continue into the summer.

Extra-Curricular Activities

Qur eighth annual school musical presentation of The Little
Mermaid was a definite highlight of our year. The students
in grades 5 — 8 began their preparation in February for the
performance in April. Their hard work and commitment
resulted in performances exceeding our expectations. We
are especially proud of the great cooperation and respect
shown by the students for one another in working together
to make the production a success. This year we fieided
three basketball teams of various grades and genders. The
focus was continued growth in their skill set along with
teamwork and sportsmanship. Two math teams competed
at T.) Walker Middle School in the Door County Math
Competition held in March. Of the thirteen teams
competing, one of our teams placed 6™ Prior to the
competition students refined their skills in problem solving,
numerology, formulas, probability and statistics and
algebraic reasoning. Not only did the students develop
confidence in their ability to reason and solve problems but
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they gained insight as to its application to real world
situations. Student Council provided students an additional
opportunity to provide leadership and service to the
community. Their year began with a baby supply drive for
young mothers and ended with a school countdown
celebration of the last 10 days of school.

Blessings

*Fifth Annual Golf Outing was successful socially and
monetarily.

*First grade students learning to do research on their rain
forest animals and present it using Keynote application.
*Implementation of phase | of Project Lead the Way, our
STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math)
program.

*Expansion of our math program to include Algebra I in gth
grade.

*Further development of our technology program and its
application with curriculum.

*Seventy-four students involved in Running Club and
participating in the Cellcom 5K.

*Extensive marketing expansion through our website and
Facebook.

*Qur youngest learners participating in Hour of Code and
becoming familiar with JavaScript, a programming
language.

*Implementation of Spanish Il to complete our 4-year
program.

*Forty-nine middle school students involved in the
successful performances of our Spring Play — The Little
Mermaid.

*Qur second-grade class of 16 students making their First
Communion.

*Another first place for the 4K and Kindergarten families
and their involvement in the Bay Parade, with their float
and its theme “Letting His Word Unwrap the Magic of
Christmas”.

*Kindergartners writing letters from a dog’s perspective to
Emma Mertens who is battling a terminal illness, she loves
dogs.

*200 Grandparents and Grandfriends that we shared Mass
with and then “toured” our school.

*“Cos, | Said 50” Math Team members placing 6™ out of 13
teams in the Door County Math Competition.

*7'" and 8" grade art students building a beautiful,
mahogany rowboat as a Gala of Giving auction item.
*Middle school (5 - 8) cross country skiing at Crossroads
with our beautiful snow.

*Knights of Columbus Free Throw Contest involving 28
participants.

*Fully secured building with the addition of new doors,
audio/visual access and cameras on the playground.
*SJB's first ever volleyball clinic for middle school girls.
*Successful Accreditation from WRISA (Wisconsin Religious
and Independent School Association)

*Mrs. VandenBush receiving the Outstanding Teacher
Award from the Wisconsin Farm Bureau.

*Sixteen 5% graders graduating from the County’s DARE
program.

*Seeing Jesus through the goodness of others.

*Over 250 letters written to veterans and active military
personnel honoring them on Veteran’s Day.

*New energy efficient lights installed in the gym/social hall
and stage.

Opportunities for 2019-2020 School Year

*Alumni continue to come home to SJB and own the future
of their alma mater.

*Implementation of phase Il of PLTW {Project Lead the
Way), our STEM project {Science, Technology, Engineering
and Math).

*Continue to increase financial assistance donations for
tuition.

*Continued marketing in the community and with alumni.
*Having another successful Annual School Fund Drive, Golf
Outing and Gala as our Third Source Funding.

*Procure a donor for a new scoreboard.

JoHN Bosco

CATHOLIC SCHOOL
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Friends of SIB (37)

Mr. & Mrs. Jamie Alberts

Delores Alfson

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Allen

Amazon Smile

American Family Insurance
Steve Ehlers Agency

Mr. & Mrs. Greg Anderson

Mr. & Mrs. Jlim Anderson

Ms. Marie Anderson

Anonymous

Mrs. Cathy Antonissen

Associated Bank

Mr. & Mrs. Errico Auricchio

Mrs. Jean Austad

Babler Bus Service Inc.

Mr. Daniel Balch

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Baranczyk

Mr. & Mrs. David Bartz

Mr. & Mrs. Lee Basten

Mr. & Mrs. William Baudhuin

Dolores Bauer

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Baum

Mr. Dan Beauchamp

Rev. George Beaudet

Cindy Beck

Mr. Bernard Beck

Mr. Tom Beerntsen

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Bellin

Mr. & Mrs. Emery Berns

Mr. Philip Berns

Mr. & Mrs. Arnie Berto

Mr. & Mrs, Gary Bies

Dr. & Mrs. Joe Binard

Dr. Marc Binard

Rev. Anthony Birdsall

Mr. & Mrs. Al Birnschein

Mr. & Mrs. loseph Biwer

Mr. & Mrs, Scott Borkovetz

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Boucher

Mr. Joseph J. Bourgouin

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Bournoville

Mr. & Mrs. Lee Bournoville

Mr. Richard J. Brauer

Mr. & Mrs. Pete Brauer

Mr. & Mrs. Dan Brinkman

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Buettner

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Burmeister

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Callsen

Capital Credit Union

Honor Roll of Giving 2018-2019

Mr. & Mrs. George Carson

Catholic Daughters of America

Catholic Financial Life

Catholic Knights

Joyce Charney

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Chaudoir

Cherney Microbiclogical
Services Ltd.

Christ Child Society of Door
County

Mr. & Mrs. Shane Clarke

Mary E. Cleary-Phipps

Mr. & Mrs. James Collins

Mr. Jim Conlon

Dr. & Mrs, Dennis Connolly

Connolly Family Charitable
Foundation of the Door
County Community
Foundation Inc.

Corpus Christi Parish

Carol Coryell Endowment

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Dassler

Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Daubner

Mr. & Mrs. William DeCramer

Mrs. Florence DeDecker

Armene Delfosse

Deluxe Corporation
Foundation

Judy Delwiche

Dentistry By Design

Mr. & Mrs. Chris DePrey

Mr. & Mrs. Mark DePrey

Judi Dexheimer

Nancy Donovan

Door County Dental Care

Door County Medical Center

Door Landscape & Nursery

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Dybas

Eagle Mechanical

Mr. & Mrs. John Ellenbecker

ERA Starr Realty

lanet Estes

Mr. & Mrs. Chris Faller

Mr. & Mrs. Matt Felhofer

Mr. & Mrs. Stewart Fett

Ruth Fish

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Flanigan

FLS Banners

Mr. Brian & Dr. Amy Fogarty

Fr. Martin Fox

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Fredrickson

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Friedl|

Mary Fulwiler

Maureen Furganic

Mr. Joseph A. Gagnon

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Gamble

Mr. Jon Gast

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Geitner

Catherine Gerdmann

Janine Geske

Virginia Gigstead

Mr. Michael J. Gilson

Mr. & Mrs. Ken Glasheen

Mr. John Glesner

Mr. Tom Goetz

Mrs. Joyce Gordon

Ms. Konnie Gordon

Grandma Tommy's LLC

Green Bay Packer Foundation

Greystone Castle

Mr. & Mrs. Dick Grota

Kay Grunwald

Mr. & Mrs. Brett Guilette

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Gundrum

Mr. & Mrs. John Haase

Denise Haen

Mary J. Hafeman

Mr. & Mrs. Pete Hanley

Mr. & Mrs. Dan Hanson

Virginia Harrison

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Hartl

Hatco Corporation

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Heiderman

Dr. & Mrs. James Heise

Mr, & Mrs. Cliff Heppe

Mr. & Mrs. George Herdina

Deacon Mark & Christine
Hibbs

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Holdridge

Mr. & Mrs. Greg Holub

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Holzinger

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Horner

Huehns Funeral Home

Mr. David Hunt

Mr. Robert Hunt

Mr. & Mrs. loseph Hurley

Mary Jandrin

Mr. & Mrs. Collin Jeanquart

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Jeanquart

Mr. Steve lennerjohn

Mr. & Mrs. George Jensen

Lucy Jilot

Jilot Insurance Agency

Jim Olson Motors

Mr. & Mrs. Orv Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Phil Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Jorns

Just in Time Charitable
Foundation of the Door
County Community
Foundation, Inc.

Mr. & Mrs. John Kacmarynski

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Kasbohm

Mrs. Margaret Kelsey & Mr.
Michael Teich

Mr. & Mrs. Randy Kenny

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Kerwin

Mr. & Mrs. John Kiedrowski

Lucy Kile

Diane Kittinger

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Klotz

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Knapmiller

Knights of Columbus

Margaret Koenen

Mr. & Mrs. George Koller

Mr. & Mrs. David Kowalski

Dr. & Mrs. Andrzej Kurek

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Laessig

Mr. & Mrs. Steve LaLuzerne

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Larson

Sarah Larson

Mrs. Bernice Lasee

Mrs. Sally Lau

Irene D. Laubenstein

Mr. & Mrs. Norbert LeGrave

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Lepak

Christine Lienau

Lily Bay Sand and Gravel LLC

Mr. Harry Lund

Mr. & Mrs. David Lusardi

Dr. & Mrs, James Mackey

Marian Mailand

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Malcore

John Marcet & Kimberly
Spielman-Marcet

Mrs. Jean Marsh

Pam Marsh

Mr. & Mrs. Max Martin

Dr. & Mrs. Brian Matysiak



Mr. & Mrs. lehn Matysiak

Jeanette Mauck

Erika May

Mr. & Mrs. Tom McCaulley

Mr. & Mrs. John McCormick

Meissner Landscape Inc.

Dr. Shaun Melarvie

Mr. & Mrs. Todd Miller

Mr. & Mrs. John Mueller

Mrs. Bonnie Mullen

Nicolet National Bank

Mary Niedzwiecki

Northeastern Wisconsin
Antique Power Association

Northwestern Mutual
Foundation

Mr. Clifford Ohlrogge

Mr. Travis & Dr. Jennifer
Olson

Qlson Dental LLC

Mary Onsager

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Ostrowski

Mr. David Pankratz

Mr. John Parent

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Parent

Mary Ann Partyka

Michele Paul

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Paye

Robyn Paye

Mrs. Laura Peterson

Mr. David Petrina

Mr. & Mrs. John Pierzchalski

Mr. & Mrs. Glen Pieschek

P. G. Horton Charitable Trust

Pine Crest Village Assisted
Living Apts.

Pinkert Law Firm

Dr. John Robert Plachetka

Mr. & Mrs. Abe Ploor

Mr. Ron Ploor

Portside Builders Inc.

Prevea Health

Mr. & Mrs. Travis Price

Quietwoods RV Sales & Service
Center

Honor Roll of Giving 2018-2019

Quin & Doris Barrett
Charitable Fund

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Rabach

Ralph J. Baudhuin Foundation
Trust

Reliable Auto Sales, Inc.

Frances Richter

Rick and Nancy Jeanquart
Charitable Foundation of
the Door County Community
Foundations, Inc.

Joyce Risser

Mr. Ron Rogers

Ross Estate Planning

Ross Wealth Management

Mr. & Mrs. Steve Schaefer

Mr. & Mrs. Jesse Schartner

Dr. & Mrs. Kurt Scheer

Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Schley

Mr. & Mrs. Rod Schlise

Mrs. Arlene Schmelzer

Mary Schmidt

Mr. & Mrs. Phil Schmitz

Schmitz Insurance

Schram Monuments

Mr. & Mrs. Tom Schueppert

Mr. & Mrs. Cletus Schwoerer

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Sheehy

Mr. & Mrs. Alan Shefchik

Mr. & Mrs. Chad Shefchik

Mr. & Mrs. Fran Shefchik

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Shefchik

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Shewchuk

Mr. Alfred Shumway

Sister Bay Bowl

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Skaff

Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Skahen

Katherine Skrivseth

Mr. & Mrs. Louis Sohns

Mr. & Mrs. James Soukup

David & Christine {Parent)
Spencer Wedding Friends
and Relatives

Sharon Spielman

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Spude

St. Ann's Society {Corpus
Christi Church)

St. Joseph Parish

St. Peter and Paul Parish

Stage Road Inn LLC

Mr. Jeff Stangel

Stangel Accounting & Tax
Office

Staudenmaier Chiropractic
Wellness Center, SC.

Mr. Danny Stawicki

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Stawicki

Mr. & Mrs. Ted Stawicki

Rev. Bob Stegmann

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Stemper

Mr. Greg Stephan

Mrs. Ann Stoneman

Stoneman-Schopf Agency

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Stram

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Sweeting

Geri Szuberla

T. Danis Charitable Trust

Mr. & Mrs. lim Tabaska

Tadych’'s Econo Foods

Mr. & Mrs. John Talley

Mr. & Mrs. Lawrence Tanck

Mrs. Joanne Teich

Jody Teich

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Tepaske

Diane Tess

The Patrick and Beatrice
Haggerty Foundation

Mrs. Donna Thenell

Therma-Tron-X, Inc.

Thrivent Financial Choice
Program

Mr. & Mrs. Jon Tice

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Timmerman

Mr. & Mrs. Mark Tlachac

Dr. & Mrs. Dan Tomaszewski

Mr. John Tong Ir.
Travis Price Masonry
loyce Turba

Mr. & Mrs, Scott Turner
Mr. & Mrs. William Utley
Mr. & Mrs. Ron Vandertie
Lynne VanLaanen

Virginia Kreft Family
Janice M. Virlee

Mr. John C. Vogel

Mr. Darrell Von Berg

Mrs, Tina Wagner

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Walczak
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Watry
Mr. James Webb

Mr. & Mrs. David Weber
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Weber
Judith Weber

Maureen Weber

Mr. & Mrs. Keith Werkheiser
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Wick
Marge Williams

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Wilson
Kathy Woldt

Mr. & Mrs. Brian Woods
Wulf Brothers Inc.,

Young Automotive

Mr. Donald Youniss

Paula Zielinski

Mrs. Marilyn Zirbel

Mr. & Mrs. Rick Zirbel

if we have inadvertently omitted any donors, we sincerely apologize.
We greatly appreciate all of your generosity.



